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I hope everyone had a nice summer. Below are some Village updates.

Northern Blvd Clean Up

We would like to thank the residents on the south side of Northern Blvd, east of the Oyster Bay Cove
Police station for doing a magnificent job of replacing fencing and improving their property boundaries.
This area is the main gateway to our community and it looks great. Many other residents did similar
projects throughout the community and we would like to thank them also.

Kayak Racks
The new kayak racks at the Village beach were well received and completely utilized.

TR Sanctuary/ Audubon Groundbreaking
The Theodore Roosevelt Sanctuary and Audubon Center had the official groundbreaking for its major

improvement project. Our Village’s statement was published by the National Audubon and New York
Audubon.

"On behalf of the residents of Oyster Bay Cove, we are extremely proud of Audubon New York’s
ongoing facilities improvement initiative,” says Oyster Bay Cove Mayor Goulding. “Along with
Sagamore Hill, the Theodore Roosevelt Museum, and the nearby Roosevelt gravesite, the Theodore
Roosevelt Sanctuary and Audubon Center — the nation’s first songbird sanctuary — completes a national
destination center recognizing a great President and an inspirational naturalist and conservationist."

Telecom

We are in the process of updating and improving our Village telecom law in view of fast moving
developments in this area. The large carriers are moving quickly to install multiple antenna 5G networks
as we are endeavoring to stay ahead of the process.

Sexual Discrimination

The Village has now implemented the New York State required sexual harassment policy and we’ve
completed the employee training process months before it was required. All Oyster Bay Cove Village
employees, which included our police officers and the Village Hall office staff, have received the
training. Oyster Bay Cove and Laurel Hollow concurrently participated in the training which was
conducted by an outside expert.

New Village Website

The new Village website will be going live next week. We are striving to operate more of an
e-government, including important communications. A separate email will be sent requesting that you
subscribe to email alerts.

Road Repair Projects Completed

The most worn sections of the three Village owned roads, namely portions of McCoun’s Lane,
Sandy Hill Road and Yellow Cote Road have been repaired utilizing state funds. Hopefully these
midlife repairs will last until the next scheduled village owned road project.
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